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Decatur Bicycle Club web page

Club Ride with GPS page

Decatur Bicycle Club July, 10, 2023 meeting, 5:30 Decatur Library

First on the agenda was the 38th annual Amish Country Bicycle Tour to be held September 16, 2023.  Chris, Dorothy and Nancy rode the south loop.  All was good.  Dorothy will check with Gene if any corrections need to be made on the route.

Dorothy shared that Doris Elmore of Attwood possibly will set up and provide snacks to riders. This is an independent activity and not part of the official club ride. 

Dorothy shared that she has contacted Atwood Police and they will help out.  Details to follow.

Dorothy shared that Arcola understands that the DBC does not have a rest stop there this year.

Dorothy said she will call Jim to see about the musician for lunch.  The Arthur Community Center still needs to confirm with Dorothy about our use of the facility for the ride.

Jan said she will still be in charge of the snacks for the ride and Dorothy said she will contact her for details.

Chris said he and Kevin are available for "sag" support for the ride.

Matt has enabled "Active" for the ride sign up.

Matt wants to have a printer available at the ride to print routes for participants who would like a paper copy.  Dorothy said she has a printer available and will test the printer before the ride by bringing the printer to the August meeting.

Bob volunteered to pull the bike club trailer to Arthur for the event.

Saturday September 9th is the day for marking routes.  More details at the August meeting.

The treasurer's report was supplied by Bob.  Bob made a $500 donation for Prairie Pedal to be held the weekend after the Arthur Ride. Bob will contact the conservation district to suggest our bike club sign is placed in the first 20 mile route for visibility and if we can set up a table with DBC information.

Bob then made a motion which was seconded by Chuck to invest $10,000 of club monies into a money market that the president and himself recommend.  No opposition to this motion.

Matt will talk to Jim about the club trailer and obtain liability clarification regarding the trailer use.

Next on agenda was a recap of the club party held at the 1912 barn in June.  Ralph and Debi organized this and it was a great success and enjoyed by all who attended.

The organized bike ride held that morning was a success, and all riders were accommodating to changes.  Ice cream sandwiches provided in lieu of the mayor's speech were appreciated.

Final agenda item was the success of the organized rides that are occurring on a regular basis every week and are posted on the DBC web site.  The club is growing with new members and new riders every week.

Matt kept the meeting moving along and was wrapped up within the hour.  Kudos!

Next meeting is August 21, 5:30 at the Decatur Library.
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